- ❖ The HVCC met on April 26,2014 at the Ben Hill Recreation Center The meeting was called to order at 12:10pm by President Tselani Lang and opened with prayer by Tselani Lang -
- The Minutes from the March 2014 meeting were approved as distributed
- ❖ The Treasurer Report was presented as follows \$1973.18 working balance, escrow balance of \$5,000- ending total of \$6973.18------

Guests

- Sergeant Carroll of APD attended the meeting this month and gave general details about crimes that occurred in the surrounding community. He spoke in detail about the incident of the murder that occurred on Fairburn Road involving a teenager and his grandmother that happened a few days prior to the meeting.
- ❖ The Chief of Staff for K. Bottoms office was in attendance this month to tie up some loose ends of issues that were brought up at previous meetings.
 - It was stated that the issue of the city drainage reported by a resident of Revere Rd at a previous meeting has been resolved by Mr. Sefferlein at the City of Atlanta and it was determined that the issue is not the cities responsibility and this was communicated to the resident prior to the meeting.
 - It was stated that the issue of the running water on Valley Ridge Ride was looked into by Carlos and another representative at the City and they did not find anything on that street prior to the April meeting. A community member stated that she did not believe this had occurred because if they had come by her street that the water running would have definitely been noticed. Carlos agreed to come by the resident's property personally after the April meeting to look into the matter further.
 - Carlos stated that Ben Hill United Methodist church was experiencing an increase in coyote sightings due to the residents in that area with farm animals such as goats and chickens etc and they were looking into the matter further. A resident stated that NPU-P had previously tried to bring a case against these homeowners in the past and lost several times.
 - In addition Carlos discussed the lighting of the underpass at Mt. Gilead and Pine Cone. One light has been installed as he noted however; one light is currently out.

Comments/ General

- Attendees discussed the neighborhood clean-up in May and a food sign up was distributed.
- ❖ Marvin Arrington Jr. was in attendance and he spoke about his run for Fulton county commissioner for District 5 and he request for our vote. Residents asked several questions about his stance on some issues etc and he passed out election leaflets.

Adjournment

- ❖ The HVCC Meeting was adjoined at 1:05pm
- Cordially Submitted-Tselani LangPresident